HAWLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER







Children in Need





On behalf of the School Council, THANK YOU SO MUCH for your generosity and kindness in supporting Children in Need this year. we are thrilled to announce that we raised a whopping £603.36.

You are all amazing!

We had a fun-packed day, dressing up in yellow, spotty clothes. All of the classes were decorated to celebrate. We decorated biscuits and had faces painted.

What a great day for such a worthy cause.









22

The JRSO's organised a Be Bright Be Seen Day for the children to encourage them to dress in bright, fluorescent and reflective clothing to ensure that they can be seen as the nights get even darker.

The JRSO team had such a hard time picking winners in each class and overall prize winners but eventually

agreed and presented prized in assembly.

KS2 Winner: Kian S

KS1/EYFS Winner: Cassius

A big well done to everyone who took part and thank you for you support as always.















The Eco Committee have been working hard designing and making a poster to highlight 'The Lost Recyclables' - items that can't be recycled in our normal household rubbish but can be recycled locally. If you would like to find out more you can visit the Recycling Locator to find out what household items you can recycle locally.

https://www.recyclenow.com/families#locator





Lots of children joined in the Walktober
Challenge and took part n lots of activities
that didn't involve using the car, including lots
using the Park and Stride car park at the
leisure centre.

The winner of our Walktober Competition was Lily C who received a bag of goodies from the JRSO Team. As well as using the Park and Stride, she aimed to walk at least one mile a day and did lots of walking on the beach during half term



The School Council welcomed friends from Frogmore Junior School to find out about their work implementing the Rights Respecting curriculum into their school. It was really interesting to see how knowledgeable the children were about their rights of all children.



Last week, some of the School Council and House Captains took the opportunity to visit a real, working courtroom, to bring the law to life. We learnt about citizenship, the law and their rights and responsibilities. The children took part in a trial, taking on all the courtroom roles, they reached a verdict and explored sentencing options. By exploring an actual contemporary case of cyber-bullying, we gained knowledge of the justice system and developed key skills such as public speaking, analysis and questioning. This immersive experience was a fabulous opportunity for all.







Golden Mile Results: October



| Classes | Laps |
|-----------|-------------|
| Gorillas | 780 |
| Rhinos | 909 |
| Elephants | 1110 |
| WINNERS: | ELEPHANTS 😊 |
| Lions | 868 |
| Tigers | 1118 |
| Leopards | 1063 |
| Panthers | 917 |
| Jaguars | 1276 |
| Pumas | 402 |
| WINNERS: | JAGUARS 🍪 |



Y4 girls took part in a Soft Archery and Curling event at Calthorpe School. They all did an amazing job hitting the target board in Archery and winning 2 games in the tournament against other schools

Well done girls!



Y5/6 Mixed Handball

This amazing team of 9 took part in a Handball Tournament. They showed superb skill, teamwork and determination, resulting in the team winning 3 out of 4 matches. Well done everyone, you were fabulous!



SPORTS NEWS

Badminton Festival

These three super stars took part in a badminton festival and it was lovely to watch them all improve throughout the session well done team!

Girls League Football Match

It was our first football match of the school year against St. Peters School and what a cracking game it was!
Ended in 4-4 with Ella scoring a hat trick and Lexie scoring one. I was so proud of your teamwork, grit and determination — Well done girls!



